GOVERNANCE COMMITTEE FOR THE MONTEREY PENINSULA WATER SUPPLY PROJECT

California American Water • Monterey County Board of Supervisors

Monterey Peninsula Regional Water Authority • Monterey Peninsula Water Management District

September 19, 2019

Transmitted by Email

Tim O'Halloran Engineering Manager/Coastal Division California American Water 511 Forest Lodge Road, Sulte 100 Pacific Grove, CA 93950

Subject: Monterey Peninsula Water Supply Project (MPWSP) Governance Committee Response to Cal-Am Notification #16

Dear Mr. O'Halloran:

On September 18, 2019, the Governance Committee completed its review of Cal-Am Notification #16 – Execution of Construction Contracts for the Slant Well Intake System – Civil Work and Castroville Pipeline. After discussion and receipt of public comment, Governance Committee members Mary Adams, Bill Peake and I voted to recommend that Cal-Am contract with Monterey Peninsula Engineering for construction of: (a) the Castroville Pipeline Project, and (b) the Slant Well Intake System – Civil Work.

Thank you for providing regular updates to the Governance Committee on progress on the MPWSP, and for your continued cooperation to ensure the public is involved with decisions related to the project.

Respectfully,

Molly Evans, Chair

Monterey Peninsula Water Supply Project

Governance Committee

pc: Lori Girard, California American Water

Ut\Ariene\2019\Committees\MPWSPGovernance\Letters\20190919T0ffailoran.docs